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City weighs challenge to data showing 10.7% drop

By Brian Meyer 

April 4, 2011

The city is giving “serious thought” to challenging new census data that shows Buffalo suffering a 10.7 percent decline in population since 2000, Mayor Byron W. Brown said Friday. 

Among the potential problems that city officials red-flagged include a possible undercount of immigrants. 

“It seems like our immigrant population has really increased significantly in the City of Buffalo,” Brown said. “Those are often populations that have a fear of responding to the census — that sometimes don’t have the English language skills to effectively respond to the census.” 

City officials also said they’re baffled by census figures that show population losses in downtown neighborhoods where numerous loft-style apartment complexes and other housing developments have been built since the last count in 2000. 

Anyone familiar with the degree of development that has occurred downtown would view the census figures for areas around the central business district as a “head-scratcher,” said Brendan R. Mehaffy, Buffalo’s chief planner. 

Brown also voiced concern that growth in some Elmwood Village neighborhoods doesn’t appear to be reflected in the new census count. 

With respect to Buffalo’s immigrant population, the mayor said he’s convinced that the city has attracted a growing number of residents from other countries. 

Mayor Michael Bloomberg announced last week that New York City will formally contest the 2010 Census, Brown noted. Bloomberg believes the 2.1 percent increase in population should be higher. 

Buffalo’s population dropped by 31,338 residents between 2000 and 2010, the new census data showed. The 10.7 percent decline was among the largest in the state. The census showed Buffalo with a population of 261,310 last year. 

Brown said he hasn’t made a final decision yet about challenging the census figures. 

“I think that’s something that we need to give some serious thought to,” Brown told about a dozen planning officials and other administrators who attended Friday’s meeting of the Citi-Stat accountability panel. 

Population figures included in the census play key roles in determining how much federal and state aid communities receive for a range of initiatives that include health, education and housing programs. 

If a review of the census data by planners finds evidence that some populations in Buffalo should be larger, the city should formally challenge the figures, said Delaware Council Member Michael J. LoCurto, chairman of the Community Development Committee. 

The U. S. Census Bureau has a procedure that allows communities to contest population data. If the process results in documented errors, the bureau will revise counts. 
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